

# LSP Board meeting - 2<sup>nd</sup> March 17

Chair welcomes,

Thomas, Ian Firtche CCG, Helen Lawey, Keith ELCH, Abdul Mulla, Wahab Hussain, Malsap Mary, Sayed, Phil, Mohammed, Mohsin  
Clair Tynan, Brian Bailey

- Presenter outlined + presented. New nat fest 6-7<sup>th</sup> May. Majority of team freelancers. Small team for the size of the festival. Work with around 120 partners, list can be shared. National Strategic + funding partners. originated from Blackburn is open.
  - cotton exchange, beads arts centre, making rooms. Bring manufact + creative industries together.
- Promote excellence in manufact but want to explore all aspects of making - want to inspire businesses.

Commissioned by Council to do - achievements so far outlined; funded from super slow way + local, reg + national level.

See as an annual event but didn't think would be national so quickly.

risk assessments + mapping being completed so that people experience the best of Blackburn. want to deliver a very high quality event.

was initially planned for Oct 16 but moved

to develop better partnerships that we  
want to build on year on year.

B2B events starting asap in build up,  
raise profile. Hoping BBC break will  
do a piece every morning on week of.

art in manufacture is to artists using materials  
from factories and manufacture materials  
will be put around the event. BBC  
interest.

Site will also include Cathed square.

working with bbcm coll, uclan, poss daca +  
Central St mawhera lender.

making paper fly - paper planes near BAE  
strand.

Get set - @ UP with learning difficulties paired  
with house of holland.

festival aimed at families + UP, inspiring  
UP to take up trades with a skills  
Shetage. want to ensure con signpost  
to relevant education strands.

Youth Zone project - applied to heritage fund  
hoping to find out next week. UP filming  
bbcm.

'Business, Innovation + Growth' (BIG prog).

more work needed on health + wellbeing, didn't win a funding bid so trying other means.

Looking at getting north coast to work with blam Coll to launch a Blackburn dish to launch

BBC taking over called square, on the sat with food

'wayfinding' about getting people around the town.

front room fact - a film document project celebra makes that make at home.

Talking to factories about how they reuse material good for long term sustainability.

Crown also looking at reusable paint.

need communication support - have a coms plan + hosting workshops. events will be free.

we don't have funding to pay consultants to evaluate for use, will do what can and will do post event eval.

Trying to make a big, fantastic day to people's lives, want support to help make this an annual event.

Chair - encourages all to liaise with Claire directly if have any contributions + ideas.

Congrats to the team, the 1st in uk for BBC commitments. All support your hard work.

want BBurn to be the festival location forever. Sure other places will want it - we need to make sure it is here.

Claire - we have trademarked the event as popular.

Vol prog, 7 day event, we are good at mobilising vol workers, experts at stewarding and working together. We

could do a Blackburn vol prog to mobilise the whole community. ( we have a downloadable vol pack now on website, needs promotion.

There are diff job roles, there is a plan to do training + briefings and + Shifts for volunteers. Locals would be perfect for wayfinding.

Heleny - Bill presentation, very excited. Need to make sure Council fully ready to support. We have a group now set up so we can help support - we can be a link through Saughey + project group to take some of the slack from you Claire. We do vol work well.

Samy - had 1<sup>st</sup> op meeting and have an offer from police + five volunteers already, fantastic op to showcase BWD. Looking forward.

Mohammed - have large no of people on row call, can look to utilise these people - getting the right people to help. we can talk with asian image to make outreachers to the community. Need to promote + engage with BME community.

Chew - Yes wide community representation from all groups need an understanding of this opp. we have HIVE, huge opp there. Business + business engagement.

Wholid - Yes have been engaged from the start. Can direct of how working closely. Pop up shop key. This showcases exact what town about, & all the collaboration + partnership working examp. Pop up shop looking good want to showcase and surprise people about what is actually done in bloom. We helping wherever poss.

we have shared cons on links with BME + enterprise for all, amir's contact shared, one voice - banger Street many organisations enterprise for all. Diverse people volunteering + diversity in making.

Clair - have had positive confirmation from BBC asian network, hopefully BBC break, blue peter already confirmed, & radio 4 doing many prog.

Helen - Internat womens day next week, this could be a good op to include celebrating this.

Clair - we do ask manufacturers to try to send female workers as encouraging more females into certain fields is key.

Thomas  
has there been buy in from colls? Yes  
Lots -  
there ~~to~~ are people who can do evaluation at the college. Contacts shared.  
Am aware that there is a spirit of social enterprise and volunteering, need to showcase the fantastic things we are doing.

want it to be a national festival hosted by blackburn. would like to create core studs for funding, evaluation.

Phil - Think of the Place work, we could not

ask for a better op to showcase this  
fair.

There is an onus on ourselves to get  
involved and promote it.

Make it so good that no one wants to  
move it.

reves we have lots of things like big games  
where we can promote, we would like  
to do a brainstorming session and try  
to help as far as possible, stewards,  
volunteering.

hosp - happy to go back and contact suppliers  
there are key focus points like robotics.  
we employ over 7000 people and have  
a lot of tech stuff; tech sharing.

Chair - BWD project team will do best to assist  
and work with you. Great conduit  
for you. Very valuable team, please  
can colleagues contact the project team  
Clair's team material, we need to create  
+ support a blackburn app for this  
festival + help think of legacy.  
Don't want to miss op need to look at  
tangible outcomes.

Please know you have whole hearted support.

6- Updates from partners + northern power  
house and combined.

~~Strat~~ Strat  
element of housing sect, working hard  
together on new + revised funding bids  
we are looking at collab working  
rather than putting 5 bids in.  
have weekly + bi-weekly meetings  
with updates.

Good example is cab office funding  
for hate crime. Together with  
Ismail dives app, worked with num  
teams to put a focus group  
type project. 170 apps, 9 were  
approved - one of which was. Working  
together brings in money.

Sayed - Vol sect now a vibrant  
support, especially around vulnerable  
people. Great prog on vol + partner  
working. Police improve + expand  
social investment fund - £2mil  
fund for across per. maybe  
a good thing for a broader pic  
on ~~esp~~ LVP - yes could be  
a project -

Chair - yes we do need to champion  
this in a way manchester do.

Sayed - one voice event, these people  
very passionate about bbcm.

Amid - lots of asset transfer to vol

sect, we don't celebrate this enough.

Chair - Yes when you look at a proper vol project, it is a proper mobilisation with awards at the back of it. We should champion this and put us on the map - through the project team. 'Blackburn vol project'.

definitely need vol sect help for the project - Sayyid - Yes there is a huge list. Please contact me with ideas.

Moham - Yes even things cleaning town centre cvs helping, now call etc.

Chair - Yes make it all one group body of vols and brand it as BBurn + Dar etc. Causton.

College - Yes. Couldn't agree more. one voice per BBurn.

M + WBB - Strategy under JSNA - Start well live well, scrutiny of this and the better Care fund: working to gether. Invited Safeguarding board chair for children to ensure covered.

Ongoing 4 monthly STP updates. Business case likely to be April. At me focuses of challenges to save 570mil 120 mil in bburn. Under discussion.

discussed with pressure. Report from CCG will come in April and also discussed international women's week. Also discussed Pan Lincs H + WBB - one per all of Lincs, discussions are still in place.

5 partnership discussions on membership. STP the biggest programme.

host on STP front. There are indications that Lincs plans are better than other nationally. Lincs STP only as good as it LOP parts. Need to do honest collaboration. It does feel like we have the right task force but no quick fix.

Henry - Lincs + South Cumb have a joint committee. Chris Clayton gave a presentation today and we seem to be way ahead. We are in a strong place. By 2020 will be spending 330 mil more than today ~~even~~ if do nothing. We need to change and utilise the money we have to connect health + wellbeing agenda to combine with the prosperity agenda. Confident but lots still to do.

~~BB~~

play - BBC were invited and have had an overwhelming positive response. Moral for staff also shot through the ~~rest~~ way.

Bnai - Hive + Prospears - lots of work with  
masterclasses with lanes uni + college.  
enterprise zone, hive working together.  
Hive 5 now, got awards low may,  
will be doing a piece on the 5 years of  
hive. getting mutual suspicion off the table  
and working together to collaborate.

Prioritised links with schools. Now have  
signed all sec schools to now have a  
link with hive. Prim schools, 11 now  
have prim engineer with curriculum.  
developing a secondary engineer service  
too. If they do this there is then a  
pipeline into higher and FE students.

wrote to all high achievers students, have  
16 working with companies to try  
to address graduate retention.

Meeting with Lancaster college this to  
create alliances, 10 pill green paper  
point 10 is about of creating the alliances  
we already have.

we are looking at new funding models  
to keep hive going. looking at what  
other areas are doing. Hive strength lies  
in volunteering. This is a no obligation job.  
Helping to grow prosperity in barrow.

How will we sustain? discussed subscript  
model? That on table, as is vol contributions  
model. Look at a commercial model too

to see how we can help ie - tax support, pension support - a commercial transaction.

So is there an exec function? That will prob come through my new role.

Chair - next year purchase conference, other councils had strands showing them reaching out to other countries. we need to look at this, we could be better, don't want to see this good work, narrative + brand lost.

Nancy - we had a development pack of 10 sites place based project, shavel ready schemes through to combined authority.

Chair - we do have a branding issue. we do many things so well, need to work on it.

Bian - ambassador prog working, this taking to companies each

Nancy - we would have liked to see more money yes, but we have agreed a revised structure to secure a bigger capacity for the growth agenda + have moving forward.

moham - What chair notes is important, we will be continuing to work on it. Think about how we will sell at board.

Sayyed - restructuring the partnerships.  
Combined comm Safety projects to  
collaboratively work + locally we have  
a community safety programme.

- per lincs successful PCC funding +  
from gov. Created a per lincs CCTV  
hub based in bbum on behalf of  
all the authorities. Want this to be  
self funding + clive gynn show  
endorsed.

- Local level need to ensure saving.  
early intervention + prevention a major  
theme.

Road safety huge issue.  
huge safe drive 'stay alive' event  
together with the college.

Council made a motion about hire  
vehicles for helping behaviour change  
looking at where we can make  
a big impact.

- we were in chief const per lincs  
and the appointment puts BWD in  
fore front.

Chair Congratulate BID on our behalf.  
Very proud to see harry @ northern  
parade stage. Ambassador for bbum.  
we need to charm people, place +  
brand.